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Congregation B’nai Torah - Celebrating Over 25 Years Together  
Inside this issue: 
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A Summer of Memories at  
Congregation B’nai Torah 

See you in September! 
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Happy New Year! The High Holidays are upon us, and we know you will 
agree, the past year was wonderful but quick. Rabbi Kane is has been busy plan-
ning an exciting year for us. He and Cantor Rich, along with the Ritual Commit-
tee, Debra  Rodensky and Larry Cooperman, are working hard to bring us a 
beautiful and memorable High Holiday Season . We heard a  
rumor that the High Holiday Choir is starting to sound pretty good and will be 
singing for us at some of the services. Let’s remember to acknowledge every-
one’s hard work and say, “Thank you.” 
 

Both public school and CBT Religious School have started. I was told we had an  
exciting first day with over 20 students enrolling. Rabbi Kane, Miss Helen and 
Morah Virginia have many exciting things planned this year! Congregants are 
welcome at many of these activities. Remember, it takes a village, so if you see 
an event you’d like to attend, like monthly Kid & Tot Shabbat or Sukkah deco-
rating or Simchat Torah or Jonah and the Whale, just remember to RSVP, and 
then come help our beautiful  
children learn. 
 

Speaking of exciting events, our CBT Sisterhood and Men’s Club have a full 
slate of programs coming your way. There is something for everyone – from 
shooting safety and practice at Bunnell Range to nature walks and Schnapps in 
the Sukkah to Game Day and the famous CBT Sisterhood Mah Jongg  
Tournament – and let’s not forget all the PARTIES!  Be sure to check the  
website and all the calendars for dates, times and info, so you can be sure you 
don’t miss out on any of the fun. 
 

We are currently accepting donations for the fresh flowers for our Bimah for 
Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur Services. Please send contributions to the of-
fice.  
 

Planning on going to Israel this March? The last day to get the $100 early book-
ing discount is October 16th. Take a look at the flyer in this issue for the link to 
register. 
 

We wish everyone a Sweet, Healthy and Prosperous New Year and an Easy Fast. 

Your Co-Presidents,  
Adrienne Cooperman and Robin Freedman 

The 

Co-Presidents’  

Message 
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A Message From Rabbi Kane  

There are hurricanes in life. Sometimes they show up 
on the other side of the country, and sometimes they 
appear on our doorsteps. Those which are far away 
do not seem real, more like a TV show.  
 

Those that inflict our lives with risk, harm, damage 
or loss peel away the illusion of safety that we wrap  
ourselves in . . . our version of adolescent "invincible" 
risk taking. 
 

Is it foolish to live in a state with hurricanes; where people have been 
killed by storms? Is it foolish to live in any risky  
environment? 
 

Comes the question: Is there anywhere, any life, without risk? 
Comes the answer: Of course not - but we live with the risk we can  
tolerate. 
 

But what does all this have to do with being Jewish? 
 

We were created to help when we or someone else encounter a risk that  
becomes reality; earthquake, hurricane, fire, plague, war, drought,  
flood . . . the list is endless.  
 

Our ancestors in ancient Persia would send help to peoples in the Holy 
Land when they were afflicted with earthquakes or plagues. Our parents 
sent help to Israel when it was a fledgling nation. As Jews were rewarded 
with affluence in pursuit of the American Dream, they sheltered victims of 
disaster with medical care, provided scholarships for communities  
without opportunities, and created research visions to defeat plagues. 
 
This the light unto the nations for a modern era. A people at their best, 
colorblind in their urge to help; multifaith in their commitment to safety. 
 
We cannot let fire victims in Maui struggle alone, we cannot abandon 
flood victims in California to living without shelter or food. We couldn't 
even let war refugees from Syria, an enemy of Israel, go without care. 
 

When disaster strikes, we must help because we are Jewish, and we are 
Jewish because we must help. 
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HELP OUR HAWAIIAN NEIGHBORS 

CLICK LIVE LINK BELOW 

TO CONTRIBUTE 

https://form.jotform.com/232215853058960 
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Congregation B’nai Torah Religious School Report 
By Helen Farb 

We have had a busy summer planning for the 
2023-2024 school year. Rabbi Kane met with 
Jonathan Frankel, the School Director from  
Temple Beth-El, to coordinate several joint 
school events. Our curriculum will include  
learning new music by Ellen Allard which will be 
performed by the children at future events. 
 

This year, I began the semester with 12 students and Morah 
Virginia with 9. What a great start to what promises to be a terrific 
year of learning and having fun! 
 

We had a successful clean-up day on August 20th. Thanks to all 
who came, sweated and organized. As a result of your efforts, the 
room looks so much better. Thank you also to Rabbi Kane for the  
delicious lunch we enjoyed afterward at Gili’s, the new kosher  
restaurant beachside on East Granada in Ormond Beach.  
 

We distributed the new school schedule and registration forms on 
our first day of Religious School, Sunday, August 27th. Thanks to 
Laurie for putting everything together, helping us to stay  
somewhat organized during a hectic day. 
 

We had a school board meeting on Monday, August 14th. Rabbi 
Kane consulted with our parents, and it was decided to expand the 
school day with a new start time of 9:00 a.m. and to include the 
new music component. The board voted to maintain tuition at the 
current level ($300 a year/$275 for each additional child from the 
same family) and to utilize up to 5% of reserve funds for school  
tuition scholarships. 
 

Virginia, Rabbi Kane, and I look forward to a year of new and  
exciting events and coming together with Temple Beth-El's  
children to make beautiful music together! 

Miss Helen 
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Many hands made light 

work on Classroom  
Organizing & Decorating 

Day 
 

Then Rabbi Kane treated us 
to a well-deserved (and 

earned) lunch at the new  
kosher restaurant, Gili’s! 
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Sisterhood in the News 
Summertime, and the living is easy . . . and HOT! This was a record-setting Summer 
here in Florida, but we didn’t let the heat get us down. We celebrated the end of  
Summer with a great dinner at Malibu Beach Grill with the “hot” ladies of B’nai Torah 
and Temple Israel’s Sisterhood.  

UPCOMING SISTERHOOD EVENTS 
We will be celebrating the High Holidays, so there is no program in September 
Monday, Sept 25th, Early Afternoon – The Sisterhood Kitchen Angels prepare Break 

the Fast. Call Lea or Barbara to sign up if you are available. 
Thursday Oct 12th, 1-4 PM - Break out the Mah Jongg sets, card decks, Monopoly, 

Scrabble, and other games for Sisterhood Game Day at the B’nai Torah Sanctuary. 
Thursday, Oct 26th, 10:30 AM - IT’S BACK! The fabulous Sisterhood Mah Jongg  
     Tournament. Play or volunteer – either way – come have some fun!! 

(click HERE  for tournament registration form) 
Thursday November 9th, Holiday Shopping Therapy and Lunch (details to come) 
Friday December 8th, 6:00ish PM – Shabbat Service and Hanukkah Dinner  
Sunday December 10th, 10:30 AM—Hard Rock Hanukkah!! 
Thursday December 14th, Evening - Hanukkah Party & Program 

 

“We are entering the Days of Awe  — awesome and awe-inspiring. We are aroused 
from our lazy days of summer, inspired by the magnificence of the approaching holy 
days of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur, and called to action. During these last 
days of Elul, we are preparing to be our very best selves. We fill our hearts with  
possibilities of good wishes and good deeds.”  

- Sheila Dalmat, President, Hadassah Greater Atlanta, Atlanta Jewish Times, Sept 13, 2017 
 

What we do as individuals is awesome. What we do as a community can be awe  
inspiring. As each of us engages in self-reflection during these weeks,  we should 
ask ourselves, “What can I do to make a difference?” We invite you to engage with 
our Sisterhood to discover the answer to that question. Your Congregation B ’nai 
Torah Family needs and depends on us. We will not let them down. Come join us.  
 

As 5783 draws to a close, allow me to thank you for your support of our Sisterhood. 
Thank you to everyone who has joined our board, participated in our programs,  
donated to our FunRaisers, and most of all, supported each other.  
 

L’shanah tovah tikateivu v’teichateimu 
 
Barbara Kusnick, President 
Congregation B’nai Torah Sisterhood 

Come join the fun 

Download the CBT Sisterhood Membership Application 
HERE 
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Your Congregation B'nai Torah Men’s Club is comprised of an  active 
group of men who are committed to providing enjoyable and educational 
programming which appeals to a wide array of interests, while at the same 
time, promoting camaraderie,  friendship, community service and study.  
We want to make Judaism more meaningful to our members and their 
families by promoting religious, cultural and social activities. 
 

We are the place  where the men of CBT can go to socialize and share   
experiences and so much more.  Studies show that indeed men and women 
differ; women are a lot more social and have a friendship community that 
many men lack.  Your Men’s Club is here to provide that community to you 
and your families.   
 

Your Men’s Club stands for Jewish values like standing up against racism 
and antisemitism and caring for our older congregants who need  
assistance with home maintenance or transportation. We focus on doing 
the things that are the right thing to do. 
 

Today’s Men’s Club is very different from what it was in the last  
generation. We are not your father’s men’s club. We are changing with the 
times and are often the catalyst for innovation. Our organization 
welcomes all men from all backgrounds.  We truly value each and every 
member.   
 

Upcoming events you won’t want to miss: 

Sept 30 - Schnapps in the Sukkah - 6:30 pm 
Oct 22 - Bunnell Range Breakfast, Safety & Target Practice —10:30 AM 
Nov 5 - Family Nature Walk at Bulow  Creek State Park—9:30 AM 
 

Please support your Men’s Club by attending 
our events and remitting your $36 annual 
membership.  
 

We wish the entire congregation L’Shana Tova!! 
 

Mark Givarz, 

CBT Men’s Club President 
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Live link to register  CLICK HERE  

or go to:  
https://www.spertus.edu/connect-learn-history-antisemitism/?

utm_source=ZohoCampaigns&utm_campaign=07-

27+Connect+and+Learn+enews_2023-07-24&utm_medium=email 
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LIVE LINK TO REGISTER AS A  
B’nai Torah or Temple Israel 

 REVERSE TASHLICH PARTICIPANT 
https://www.repairthesea.org/rt2023 
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SEPTEMBER 7TH AND 21ST 
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REGISTER AND FIND OUT MORE HERE: 

https://www.authenticisrael.com/bnaitorah/  
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Stanley  Beck by Charles Beck 
Fred Susan by Harvey Singer 

Gail Shiffman by Melanie Woginiack-Shiffman 
Paul Cohen by Barbara Singer 

Sharon Baer by Joan Rothenberg 
Ida Minus by Ira Freedman 

Sharon Baer by Irma Sue Stofsky 
Max Singer by Harvey Singer 

Bill Frank Pender by Rita Pender 
Izach Marcus by Ezra and Mary Marcus 

Harry Gayer by Deena Stein 
Sylvia Shemeley by Dr. Steven Serkin 

Yahrzeit Donations 

Ric & Cindy Pasi     Morris & Sylvia Levy 
Doug & Kiva McEwen    Irma Sue Stofsky 
Ira & Robin Freedman    Dr.Philip and Marsha Shapiro 
Scott & Laurie Davis     Marianna Machacek 
Temple Israel      Temple Israel Sisterhood 
Norman & Roberta Feldman   Cholly and Lorna Beck 

Thank You for Your Donations 
Abie Bockish      Deena Stein 
Dr. Ed Schwartz      Barbara & Jeff Bailen 
Ira and Robin Freedman    Simon & Maria Kaufman 
Rosalie Ferry      Dr. Michael and Violette Diamond 
Charles & Lea Moskowitz    Jared & Valerie Kisseloff 

Thank You for Your Break-the-Fast Donations 

In Memory of Jerry and Esther Krueger 

Marianna Machacek     Carin & Ed Rothberg 
Morris & Sylvia Levy 

Remembering Cathy Michaels Bockish 

The Cathy Michaels Bockish unveiling will be held on October 1st at 1 PM  

at Mount Sinai Cemetery followed by refreshments at the Bockish home, 

1481 Areca Palm Drive, Port Orange, FL 32128 
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  2 Lisa Ravede  
  3 Laura Ashkenazi 
  4 Doug McEwen 
  5 Robin Weiss 
  9 Rena Katz 
  9 Charles Hechtman 
13 Don Holbert 
15 Steven Halpern 

15 Larry Cooperman 
16 Stuart Amols 
19 Dr. Alan Goldsmith 
23 Scott Davis 
26 Valerie Kisseloff 
28 Ellen Rabin 
29 Betty Berdichevsky 
 

SEPTEMBER 

 1 Rose Grace & Steven Halpern 
 2 Valerie & Jared Kisseloff 

13 Lorna & Charles Beck 
15 Adrienne & David Offenberg 

Happy Birthday from Lea & Charles Moskowitz to Lisa Ravede, Laura 
Ashkenazi, Doug McEwen, Robin Weiss, Rena Katz, Chick Hechtman, Don 
Holbert, Steve Halpern, Larry Cooperman, Stu Amols, Alan Goldsmith, 
Scott Davis, Valerie Kisseloff, Ellen Rabin and Betty Berdichevsky 

Welcome to Jay and Mimi Givarz, new Associate Members! We already know Jay and 
Mimi (and Mom, Rhoda), as they are family to our own Men’s Club President, Mark. 
We are so glad to have you as part of the CBT Family. Once again, we welcome the 
“rest” of the Givarz clan (officially) to Congregation B’nai Torah. 

EXPRESSIONS OF APPRECIATION 

 
George and Eileen Selis 
thank everyone for their 
well wishes and prayers. 
They worked! Eileen is 
back in the saddle and 
George is trotting right 
alongside her. We ‘re 
looking forward to  
seeing them again real 
soon! 

Rosalie Ferry thanks 
the CBT Family for 
the very special 
birthday wishes.  

Thank you to Rabbi 
Kane and Val for 
treating so many of 
us to a delicious  
dinner at Leanh’s! 
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Have an extra hour (or two)?  Volunteer!!! 
 

We have several homebound congregants who have found a  
visit from a CBT Family Member is a great way one of the best 

ways to bring a smile to their faces.  
Interested in spreading some sunshine?  

Call or email  
Valerie Kane at (386) 871-9909  

NurseVal@earthlink.net 

BE A CBT MITZVAH MAVEN! 

Can you help a member who no longer drives get to  

High Holiday Services? 

 

Members in Daytona, Port Orange and Ponce Inlet  

need assistance getting to the Sanctuary. 

Please let us know if you can help 

Email: cbtemail@mybnaitorah.org 

The CBT and TI Sisterhoods are accepting donations for Break 
the Fast and for flowers for the Bimah for the High Holy Days. 

Please send your donations to CBT Sisterhood, 403 N. Nova 
Road, Ormond Beach, FL 32174. 

 

If you are available to be a Kitchen Angel during the High Holi-
days, please let either Lea Moskowitz or Barbara Kusnick know. 

SPREAD THE NEWS 

Helen Farb will be having her son and daughter-in-law for a visit 

Sema Friedman’s grandson, Eric, has moved in, bringing the teenager 
count up to two. We hope this helps keep Sema young! 

Sue Abel’s grandaughter, Hannah, is getting married in March 2024! 

Mark and Alyce Givarz’ son  is getting married in September. 
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PLEASE SUPPORT   
OUR ADVERTISERS! 

Supported in part by the Jewish Federation and the Jewish Federation Endowment Fund. 

MEMORIAL BOARD 
The Sanctuary of Congregation B’nai Torah 
houses impressive memorial boards.   
Memorial plaques with the names of our 
dearly departed loved ones adorn the boards. 
A brass memorial plaque with the name of 
your departed loved one inscribed thereon 
can be added to the Memorial Board for a  
donation of $300. 

TREE OF LIFE 
The Sanctuary of Congregation B’nai  Torah  
houses an impressive Tree of Life, donated by  
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Rhodes.  
 
Stylized “Leaves” or “Foundation Stones”  
celebrate any occasion and will be  
engraved with the name of the celebrated  
person(s) and any other appropriate  information.  
 
A leaf can be added for a donation of $118. For ex-
tra special occasions, a  limited number of 
“Foundation Stones” are available for a donation 
of $500. 
 
Please call the office at (386) 672-1174 if you 
would like more information about either the Me-
morial Board or the Tree of Life. 
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403 N. Nova Road 

Ormond Beach, FL 32174 

386-672-1174 

cbbtemail@mybnaitorah.org 

www.MyBnaiTorah.0rg 

RESERVE THESE DATES! 
Fri  Sep  1   6:00 PM Kid & Tot Shabbat 

Sun  Sep  3   7:30 AM Valerie Kisseloff Immersion Ceremony 
Tue      Sep  5            1:30 PM Spertus Institute History of Antisemitism 
Thu  Sep  7   9:00 AM JPGT Breakfast at Peach Valley WEST 
             11:00 AM Federation Senior High Holiday Luncheon 

Sat  Sep  9          10:00 AM Hebrew Naming Ceremony 
      7:00 PM Community Wide Concert and Selichot 
Sun  Sep 10 & 24  9:00 AM Religious School 
  Sep 10          12:30 PM Reverse Tashlich at Tom Renick Park 
Fri  Sep 15    7:00 PM Erev Rosh Hashanah 

Sat  Sep 16    9:00 AM 1st Day Rosh Hashanah/Shabbat Service 
Sun  Sep 17    9:00 AM 2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Service  
          4:30 PM Tashlich and Shofar at Fortunato Park 
Fri  Sep 22        TBD   Religious School Movie Day w/ Rabbi 

Sun  Sep 24  12:00 PM Memorial Prayers with Cemetery Visit 
        7:00 PM Kol Nidre 
Mon  Sep 25    9:00 AM Yom Kippur Morning Service w/ Yiskor 
       5:30 PM Jonah & The Whale/Neilah/Break the Fast 

Wed  Sep 27    3:00 PM Sukkah Build with the CBT Men’s Club 
Fri  Sep 29    5:00 PM Sukkah Decorating and Pizza Party 
Sat  Sep 30    6:30 PM Schnapps in the Sukkah 
Sun  Oct    1    1:00 PM     Cathy Michaels Bockish Unveiling 

Officers and Trustees 
 

Co-Presidents: Adrienne Cooperman and Robin Freedman 
Vice President: Jared Kisseloff 
Treasurer: Larry Horowitz 
Secretary: Doug McEwen  
Trustees: Charlie Moskowitz, Sue Abel, Bonnie Berns, 
Debra Rodensky,  Semareva Friedman, Harriet Fritts,  
Ken Haberman, Ron Horowitz, and MaryAnn Serkin 
Religious School Chair: Helen Farb 
Past President: Charles Stein 

Shabbat services start at 7:30 PM each Friday  
and at 10:00 AM each Saturday unless otherwise noted 

Upcoming Events 


